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Dear IHSTCA Member:
Another school year is quickly approaching . . .  Which means another tennis season is upon us and summer break has come to a close.

Hope that you scheduled some time for yourself.  I find the no contract period is the best and last opportunity to relax, read a couple of good books and do lots of day boating on the beautiful Lake of Egypt.  This time helps me with chaos that always occurs between teaching and coaching.  

Wishing you a successful school year and season!
Sincerely, 
Carrie Watson, President
Marion High School

cawatson@marionunit2.org
(618) 889-4709
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IMPORTANT DATES
IHSTCA Summer Meeting

Monday, July 18

Girls' season starts
Wednesday, August 8

First contest
Thursday, August 16

List of Participants due on-line
Tuesday, October 9
Girls Sectional



October 12 & 13
Girls State:



October 18-20
IHSTCA Board Meeting

October 25, 2018

OPENING

GIRLS’ VARSITY HEAD COACH OPENING
Schaumburg High School

Salary based on previous tennis coaching experience (Between $3,950-$8,000)

Contact:  Marty Manning, Athletic Director

(847) 755-4770

mmanning@d211.org 

BEST PRACTICES OF HIGH SCHOOL

TENNIS COACHES

A statement from Board Member; Bill Lange:
I’m beginning my 52nd year as a high school tennis coach.  During these years I have had the pleasure and experience of working with and coaching against some of the finest coaches and people I have met in my life.  Considering this, I believe the coaches in the state of Illinois have some great and wonderful ideas that make their tennis coaching successful and rewarding for both themselves and their 
players. Scott Gilbert; a successful coach at Lake Forest High School, and I have agreed to begin to look at and identify the best coaching practices. 

During the coming high school year, we would like the coaches of our state to submit to us what they do as coaches that they think are good practices.  We would compile these practices and put together a coaching manual that all coaches could utilize.

We also hope to begin and to continue conversations at our clinics to get coaches together to talk to each other about what they do and share their ideas with other coaches.  An example of a good coaching practice would be to have players set goals at the beginning and ending of their high school season.  These goals would include both personal and team goals.  Giving examples of goals and how to set them could be included.

If you would like to participate in this endeavor and contribute your ideas of your best practices, please submit them to Scott Gilbert or myself.  We will compile them, put them into categories and make them available to all coaches. 

Thank you for ideas and time.  We hope this will be of help to all of us.

Sincerely,

Bill Lange: bill.lange@att.net
Scott Gilbert: sgilbert@lfschools.net


BOYS' ALL-STATE HONORS

Class A Singles - First Team

	Arjun Asokumar
	Chicago University

	Natan Spear
	Chicago Northside Prep

	Nicolas Wekler
	Burlington Central

	Andy Graf
	Mascoutah

	Ben Mitchell
	Chicago Latin

	Brian Hackman
	Wauconda

	Dorath Chamarthi 
	Normal University

	Michael Rooney
	Nazareth Academy


Class A Singles - Second Team
	Joris Bizys
	Hinsdale South

	Ty Krill
	Wheaton Academy

	Kyele Mossman
	Teutopolis

	Alex Bergendorf
	Glenbard South

	James Dill
	Chicago University

	John Pooley
	DePaul College Prep

	Kyle Boudreau
	Antioch

	Evan Fedin
	North Shore Country Day


Class A Singles - Honorable Mention

	Stephen Ferkol
	Peoria Christian

	Nick Parsons
	Triad

	Jack Butler
	Carbondale

	Thomas Harris
	Hillcrest

	Carlos Gutierrez
	Fenwick

	Jacob Williams
	Wheaton Academy

	Zach Pereira
	Carbondale

	Kevin Zhang
	Glenwood





Class A Doubles - First Team
	Josh Friesen & Carter Burk
	Normal University

	Jonathan Wuyan & Tej Bahri
	Chicago Latin

	Thomas Batka & David Batka
	Montini

	Andy Hinch & Joe Demirjian
	Mt. Zion

	Namit Sambare & Josh Eisenschenk
	Hinsdale South

	Owen Setran & Graham Shleton
	Wheaton Academy

	Nicholas Biernadski & Justin Penados
	Chicago Northside Prep

	Sam Fleming & Danesh Patel
	Chicago University


Class A Doubles - Second Team

	Sujan Garapati & Pierce Rutledge
	Latin

	Daniel McCluskey & AJ Bower
	Marquette

	Daniel Lamar & Patrick Nasta
	Prairie Ridge

	Devin Greeno & Tristan Hilson
	Wheaton Academy

	Ian Brzeski & Mike Dowling
	Woodstock

	Steven Chacko & David Wu
	Dunlap

	Thomas Moh & Mason Runkel
	Normal University

	Sam Taluc & Barik Olden
	Morton


Class A Doubles - Honorable Mention

	Ethan Sabotta & Jacob Valencic
	Washington

	Reese Bergstrom & Coby Comstock
	Mattoon

	Devarsi Rawal & Ben Lingner
	Prairie Ridge

	Cameron Pavelschak & Shawn Wienstroer
	Mascoutah

	Grant Gutwein & Ethan Greenfield
	Metamora

	Seth Probst & Alex Probst
	Teutopolis

	Sam Arend & Cameron Trail
	Urbana

	Gagan Kadadevarmath & Evan Turnbull
	Bloomington





Class AA Singles - First Team

	Zack Elliot
	Hinsdale Central

	Dominick Cuchran
	Lyons Township

	Jeffrey Chen
	New Trier

	Zachary Kim
	Stevenson

	Anthony Nguyen
	Waubonsie Valley

	Ryan Roegner
	Naperville Central

	Max Bengtsson
	New Trier

	Zach Trimpe
	Edwardsville


Class AA Singles - Second Team
	Alan Arocho
	Loyola Academy

	Danny Schmelka
	Hinsdale Central

	Sam Komis
	Stevenson

	Danilo Kovacevic
	Maine South

	Phasu Sirinit 
	Wheaton Warrenville South

	Shaddy Khalafallah
	Moline

	Kerwin Chong
	Jacobs

	Quinten Nevenhoven
	Rockford Auburn


Class AA Singles - Honorable Mention
	Ben Lee
	Benet Academy

	Jack Randall
	Lockport 

	Nick Hebda
	Niles Notre Dame

	Rohan Gupta
	Glenbrook South

	Naveen Ramakrishnan
	Naperville Central

	Jeremy Learner
	Highland Park

	Ryan Mitchell
	Lincoln Way East

	Michael Bukhalo
	Glenbrook South

	Max Skaer
	Belleville East

	Brogan Pierce
	Batavia

	Dominic Macaluso
	O'Fallon

	Max Sheldon
	Hersey 





Class AA Doubles - First Team
	Trevor Hamilton & Andrew Buhelos
	Hinsdale Central

	Prathinav Merneedi & Eric Perkowski
	Stevenson

	Martin Matov & Ammaar Saeed
	Naperville Central

	Joe Daw & Ansh Shah
	Hinsdale Central

	Dylan Drier & Jake Zipoli
	New Trier

	Yusef Alsikafi & Oleksyi Vyshyvanyuk
	Lake Forest

	Ben Riad & Ian Park
	Glenbrook North

	Joseph Li & Mark Polowczak
	Naperville Central


Class AA Doubles - Second Team
	Dylan Er & Kyle Shuff
	Barrington

	Shaul Latif & Raj Sinha
	Springfield

	Reed Bianucci & Peter Leutz
	New Trier

	Ian Doyle & Aleksander Schroeder
	Matea Valley

	Aswath Viswanathan & Arjun Sheelvanth
	Stevenson

	Griffin Foster & Christo Maltby
	Glenbard West

	Demetri Triantafel & Ryan Cahill
	Lyons Township

	Jack Lillig & Paul Choi
	Wheaton Warrenville South


Class AA Doubles - Honorable Mention

	Kevin Zhang & Sam Liu
	Naperville North

	Nico Rosas & Vera Iyer
	Conant

	Matt Garcia & Jon Maghirang
	Downers Grove South

	Parker Honegger & Shanku Nair 
	Normal Community

	Nick Redtsone & Matthew Park
	Glenbrook North

	Kacper Ryba & Dylan Wiemers
	Moline

	Danny McGuigan & Casey Schrader
	Benet Academy

	Daniel Deborin & Ben Soyfer
	Glenbrook South

	Nathan Valley & Ken Herrmann
	Libertyville

	Stefan Radovic & Sebastian Castanos
	Warren

	Seth Lipe & Alex Gray
	Edwardsville


Note:  Certificates were mailed to your principals' on July 31.


UTR:  What is it and why is it important?

If you’re like me and can remember life before cell phones, Facebook, and Instagram, then you probably know how important a tennis player’s NTRP used to be.  The NTRP is the USTA’s National Tennis Rating Program; NTRPs range from 1.0 (beginner) to 7.0 (professional).  Many people believe the NTRP rating system is flawed.  One of the biggest complaints about NTRP is the inconsistency in the rating levels between players.  A 3.5 (a decent recreational player) in one area, say Denver, is not the equivalent to a 3.5 in another area, Atlanta. Atlanta 3.5s are much more competitive on court and are equivalent to a Denver 4.0.  Another complaint is the ability to ‘sandbag’ with the NTRP.  It is quite easy to remain ranked at a lower NTRP and have the skills and ability to play at higher levels and it happens quite frequently.  A third issue is that a 3.5 woman/girl does not have the equivalent ability or skill of a 3.5 man/boy; sometimes the disparity in ability is great even though both players have the same NTRP.  Look at the pros, Serena Williams and Roger Federer both have NTRPs of 7.0 but Serena is not Roger’s equal.  A final issue is that the NTRP is adjusted only once per year.  There is a lag between an increase in on court ability and the NTRP.  Over the course of the last few years, the USTA has experienced a decrease in the number of people playing NTRP tournaments and leagues.  Some of this decrease is directly related to the issues associated with NTRP.


Enter a new rating system, the UTR (Universal Tennis Rating).  The UTR appears to be the answer to all of the problems associated with the NTRP.  UTRs range from 1 (beginner) to 16 (professional).  The UTR is based on the 30 most recent matches played and is updated as soon as results are entered; thereby eliminating rating lag.  A UTR rating can increase even if a player loses a match. For instance, if a 4.35 UTR is playing a 6.34 UTR and loses with a score of 6-4, 6-4, the 4.35 player’s UTR will increase because that player lost by a small margin (one service break).  There is greater consistency in the UTR rating.  A 10.75 UTR in Denver is going to be equally matched to a 10.75 in Atlanta.  There is little opportunity to sandbag with UTR; a 10.75 cannot throw a match and drop down to a high 8 or low 9 so he 
can win at a lower division.  Finally, UTRs are gender neutral; a woman rated 8.34 is the same as a man rated 8.34.  It is interesting, 

however, that the players with the highest UTRs, 13.5+, are all male.  This is evidenced by a quick look at the world #1s:  Roger Federer has a UTR of 16.11 whereas Simona Halep is a 13.27.  This disparity takes in to account the difference in strength and physical ability of the genders, not strategy or game play.


What does any of this have to do with high school or college tennis?  Within the last few years, college coaches have come to rely on the UTR as the bench mark for recruiting high school players.  One of the first bits of information a coach will look up is a player’s UTR.  Coaches need to determine early on if a prospective recruit is a good fit for the school’s team.  If a potential player doesn’t fit the UTR profile of the team, it is better for both the player and the coach to stop the recruiting process as soon as possible. There is no sense in wasting time if the player will never be able to play on the varsity team.


When a high school player is thinking about playing college tennis, one of the first things that player should do is look at the UTR scores of the college/university team.  This is easily done by logging into MyUTR.com.  There are both free and paid versions of MyUTR.  The free version lets you look up individual players and provides UTRs rounded to the nearest whole number.  If the team UTR of a particular school is desired, or if you want to know an individual’s exact UTR to two decimal places, the paid membership is required. It’s cheap, less than $9 a month, and well worth it during the college search process.


Knowing a college’s or university’s team UTR, called the Power 6, is important. What is the Power 6? It’s simple, really. MyUTR takes the top 6 players of a school’s team and adds up their UTRs.  Why only the top 6 players?  Most college’s play their top 6 players for varsity matches, reserving the remaining players for exhibition matches or in case one of the top 6 cannot play for some reason.  Why is knowing the Power 6 important?  Here’s an example: Washington and Lee University Men’s tennis team has a Power 6 UTR 
of 67.5.  This means the average UTR for the top 6 players on that team is 11.25.  If a high school player has a UTR of 7.84, the chances are slim to none that he will be able to play at W&L.  If he has a UTR of 11.5, chances are pretty good that he will be able to have a conversation with the coach and get on the recruiting list.  The service Academies, Harvard, Princeton, Stanford, Emory, and almost all of the D1 universities have Power 6 UTRs above 60 and require UTRs of 10+ in order to be considered as a possible recruit.  However, there are some really great schools with lower Power 6 UTRs who would welcome a 7.84. Knox College, Lawrence University, Defiance College, and Millikin University are just a few. 


What does this mean to you as a high school coach?  If you have players who want to play college tennis, you can help those players by entering in high school match results into the UTR database.  It’s easy and beneficial to everyone: players, high school coaches, and college coaches.  Encourage your players to play in tournaments, both USTA and UTR.  Encourage them to begin establishing a UTR record as early as possible.  Remember, it takes 30 matches to establish a full UTR.  Most importantly, let them know that if their goal is to play college tennis they will be able to do so no matter what their UTR is or isn’t. 

Meredith Witherell, MA, USTA

Head Tennis Coach

Knox College

mlwitherell@knox.edu
*********************

If you would like to contribute to the newsletter, please contact:

Carrie Watson, President

Marion High School

cawatson@marionunit2.org 



SAVE THE DATE FOR NEXT YEAR!!!

WINTER COACHES CLINIC

FRIDAY
FEBRUARY 1st, 2019
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